Leader of the House in the Legislative Assembly
Vice-President of the Executive Council
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GOVERNMENT

Our Ref: A926026 / MO24-0567

Mr Jim Morris
President North Ryde RSL Community Club Ltd

Mr lan Williams
Company Secretary
Vimiera Recreation Grounds Limited

Via email: gm@nrrsl.com.au

Dear Mr Morris and Mr Williams,

Thank you for your letter regarding the Mayoral Minute passed on 27August 2024 by
Council of the City of Ryde (Council) to ‘develop and lodge’ a Council planning proposal
to rezone the site known as TG Millner Field to RE1- Public Recreation.

I acknowledge your concerns and the reasons for you writing to me on this matter. | am,
however, unable to be of direct assistance. Although rezoning and development are local
government functions, they are not functions controlled by the Local Government Act
1993. | note that you have raised your concerns directly with Council and the Minister for
Planning and Public Spaces, which is an appropriate action to be taken.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. If you have any questions, you are
welcome to contact Francis D’Lima, Manager Performance at the Office of Local
Government on 02 4428 4100 or by email at francisdlima@olg.nsw.gov.au .

Yours sincerely,

26 SEP 2024
The Hon. Ron Hoenig MP
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